
 

 

 

Welcome to the Spring 2018 Edition of the  
Newsletter brought to you by Walton Parish Council 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
 

The remaining dates for our Parish Council meetings in 2018 are set to 
take place as follows: 
 

Monday 14th May  
 

Monday 9th July 
 

Monday 10th September 
 

Monday 12th November 
 

The official notice of the meeting date, venue and agenda will be posted on 
the noticeboard and website in advance of the meeting.  All meetings are 
open to the public and we welcome your involvement. 
 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
 

The Annual Parish Meeting on Monday 14th May is a meeting for all 
electors of the parish to discuss any matters relevant and important to you.  
If you would like anything on the agenda please contact the Clerk, or there 
will be an open discussion item for you to raise items on the night.   



 

 

A big thank you to the Walton villagers who helped 
out in the recent snowstorms. They kept the roads 
out of the village open for as long as possible and 
helped travellers who had become either stuck in 
the snow or who could not complete their journeys 
find accommodation for the night in the village.     
Tom Brocklebank even posted up to date              
weather reports and road conditions onto the   
Facebook page.   
 
Thank you again and a great service!!  

CELEBRATING OUR COMMUNITY SPIRIT 

“A big thank you to 
everyone in Walton 
for supporting the 
2017 Poppy Appeal         
collection which 
raised £156.22 for 
this very worthwhile 
cause”         Isobel Newing 

POPPIES: WEEPING WINDOW 

COMING TO CARLISLE CASTLE 

The iconic Weeping Window sculpture, by 
artist Paul Cummins and designer Tom 
Piper, will be installed for all to see at  
Carlisle Castle from 23 May - 8 July 2018. 
Having been the headquarters of the  
Border Regiment throughout the First 
World War, the castle makes a fitting loca-
tion to host Weeping Window as part of 
the final year of 14-18 NOW's UK-wide 
tour. When better to experience this 
poppy sculpture than during the centen-
ary of the end of the First World War? 



 

 



 

 

VILLAGE HALL  

The Village Hall AGM will take place in 

the Hall on Friday 11th May at 7pm. 

Everyone is welcome to attend, and we 
are always looking for people to join the 
Management Committee to help         
organise events and oversee the    
maintenance of the Hall.  Please     
contact Emma Brocklebank on 45409 if 
you are interested and would like      
further  information. 

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 

Walton WI are a very friendly group who meet on the first Wednesday of 
every month in Walton Village Hall.   

We have a variety of talks and demonstrations throughout the year, for 
example over the last year members have taken part in a Pilates session, 
watched a cookery demonstration by a local chef (and tasted his       
creations!), hosted our own fashion show with a difference and had an  
interesting talk from a local vet to mention just a few of our activities.  We 
also enjoy meals out together and have our own Knit and Natter group.   

We are always keen to welcome new members, so please get in touch 
with Una Armstrong (016977 2730) for more information.  



 

 

BRAMPTON LOCAL HISTORY GROUP 

The Brampton Local History Group meets in 
Brampton Community Centre, on the third 
Thursday of each month at 7.30 pm.  
Admission  £2, includes refreshments 
 
Programme of Talks: 
 
19th April - Brampton Hospital - David Moorat 
 
17th May - Snuff Mills - Pat Newman 
 
All Welcome 
 
 

 
Contact: - David Moorat 

016977 2802  



 

 

Now that we have all recovered from the disruption caused by 
‘The Beast from the East’, lessons have been caught up on 
and school life has returned to being as busy as usual!   
 
Parents Evening was, as always, well attended and provided a good  
opportunity to enjoy viewing the children’s work and discussing progress 
with the teachers. 
 
The outdoor Trim Trail has now been completed and the rubber mulch 
surface laid so we can get outside and use it as much as possible.   
 
Gardening sessions have re-commenced and as a result of a successful 
grant application, we will be purchasing new play bark (for the Sycamore 
Circle) and gardening equipment.  Many thanks to Mrs Coupe and the 
school PTA for securing the grant funding.   
 
The children took part in the RSPB Birdwatch  
and thoroughly enjoyed it!  They came into  
school with an array of bird books and  
binoculars and were surprised to discover a  
huge variety of birds – they even spotted a Heron! 
 
World Book Day celebrations were postponed (because of ‘The Beast!) 
and held two weeks later than planned.  The children were given the  
challenge of dressing up as a book character, with a link to a story  
containing a food or food items. The children and teachers arrived in 
school in all sorts of costumes – e.g. Fantastic Mr Fox, Charlie from  
Charlie and the Chocolate Factory and The Queen of Hearts!  The  
children enjoyed several stories, a selection of fun activities and ended the 
day with a cooking session.    
 
We are now preparing for Easter.  Our annual Easter competition this 
year will be a miniature Easter Garden that the children make at home 
and bring into school to be judged. The PTA kindly provide Easter Eggs for                                     
all the children.   
 
Rehearsals for the end of  
term church service are 
also in full swing. 

NEWS FROM LEES HILL C OF E PRIMARY 



 

 

 
The School Council recently met to discuss  
fund raising for Sport Relief.  They decided to  
have a non-uniform day charging a fee of £1.00,  
a cake bake competition and sale and sponsored  
circuits with our PE coach.  So far, and with more  
sponsor money still to come in, we have raised a  
very impressive £307.50p!   
Very well done everyone! 
 
SATs tests for Children in years 2 and 6 are coming up soon and the  
children are very well prepared and we wish them well. 

 
  Lees Hill children in years 1 and 2 were  
  invited to attend a Multi Skills Sports    
  event and years 5 and 6 attended a  
  Badminton Festival at William Howard   
  School and thoroughly enjoyed the  
  experience – many thanks to the staff and  
  students at William Howard.   
 

 
On Friday the 23rd of March we will welcomed some engineers from 
Egger, Hexham in to school.  A chemist and a mechanical engineer talked 
to the children about their roles in industry.  They explained that they make 
furniture, worktops etc and brought the children a selection of items as  
examples and also some 
free pencils and goodies.  
This links in with our topic 
on 'Construction and  
Engineering'.  The children 
found the visit very  
interesting, fun and  
informative. 
 

Lees Hill Toddler Group continues to grow and is held every Tuesday 

morning at school.  If you would like any information about the Toddler 

Group, Community lunches, Nursery or school places please contact 

the school office on 016977 2577 or visit our school website 

www.leeshillschool.co.uk. 

 



 

 



 

 

Right folks, dog fouling. When walking your dog, please pick up your dog 
muck and dispose of it in a bin. Please do not leave it at the side of the 
road/path for some unsuspecting person to stand in, and please do not 
leave the bag hanging on a bush/fence. Bag it, and bin it - regardless of 
whether anyone is watching!  
Simple! 
This applies whether in the village or on the roads/paths around the      
Parish. So whether it is you or a family member walking the dog, please 
take a bag with you so you can dispose appropriately of any muck. 
This is particularly common on the road leading out of the village past 
Whitehouses and Townhead Farm. 

Details regarding reporting dog fouling and the consequences for owners 
can be found at : 

www.carlisle.gov.uk/Residents/Environmental-Problems/Dogs-and-Animal-
Nusaince/Dog-Fouling. 

Thank you! 

KEEPING OUR VILLAGE TIDY 



 

 



 

 
“Walton Parish” 



 

 

Parish Councillors, your Clerk & Useful Contacts 
 

 

 

 

Syd Bowman represents our Parish at Carlisle City Council.  If you have a 
City Council related issue which you wish to raise, he can be contacted at:  

01228 561185 or Cyril.Bowman@carlisle.gov.uk 
 

John Mallinson is your local County Councillor.  If you have a County 
Council related issue which you wish to raise he can be contacted at: 

01228 533746 or john.mallinson@cumbria.gov.uk 

Jonathan Fowler 
(Chair) 

jonathan@waltonparish.co.uk 016977 3431 

Tom Brocklebank 
(Vice Chair) 

tom@waltonparish.co.uk 016977 45409 

 Alan Armstrong alan@waltonparish.co.uk 016977 3164 

 Simon Wood simon@waltonparish.co.uk 016977 42570 

 Thomas Mounsey c/o clerk@waltonparish.co.uk 07823 771424 

 Fraser Winter fraser@waltonparish.co.uk 016977 2657 

 Brian Hogg brian@waltonparish.co.uk 016977 2153 

 Tommy Mark tommy@waltonparish.co.uk 016977 3483 

Caroline Thirlwell 
(Clerk) 

clerk@waltonparish.co.uk 07921 103064 

Highways Hotline 0300 303 2992 

Police   101 

Dog Fouling  01228 817200 

 


